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CIRCULAR 

1. This is to bring to the notice of all the students pursuing M.Phil. and Ph.D. courses in 
different subjects from Mahatma Gandhi Central University (MGCU), Motihari, that 
appropriate measures are being taken by University Administration towards maximum 
safety, health and well-being of students. As far as End-Semester Examination of Course 
Work is concerned the University is following UGC and MHRD guidelines and all the 
decisions will be taken keeping in view the current local and national scenario due to 
COVID-19 pandemic and upcoming directives of UGC/MHRD/MHA.  
 

2. We all are well aware about the conduct of UGC-NET and other Competetive Examinations 
in the month of September. Since MGCU has also decided to conduct Course Work 
Examination in third week of September, there are chances that Competitive/Qualifying 
Examinations clash with University Course Work Examinations. Since, University has 
always worked towards the welfare of its students and has always kept the issues of the 
students on priority, the Competent Authority foreseeing the seriousness of the current 
situation is highly concerned about the well-being of all and is taking proper, well thought 
and sensible steps for protecting their interests. 

 
3. In view of the above, the students pursuing Research Degree and appearing in different 

Examinations at National/State Level, are advised to contact the Head of their concerned 
Teaching Department and discuss with respect to any such clashes. The Heads of all 
Teaching Departments have already been requested to declare Examination Schedule 
avoiding all such clashes. 

 
4. Office of Dean Student’s Welfare extend good wishes to the students for their bright future 

and nice performance in forthcoming examinations. 
 

5. This is being issued with the approval of Competent Authority. 

  

       [PROF. ANAND PRAKASH]  
Dean Students Welfare 

 

Copy of the above forwarded to following for information and necessary action please: 
 

1. The Pro-Vice-Chancellor, MGCU 
2. The Controller of Examinations, MGCU 
3. The OSD Finance, MGCU 
4. The DSW/CoE/Dean (R&D)/Campus Directors/Deputy Registrars/Proctor/Provost, MGCU 
5. All the Deans of different Schools, MGCU 
6. All the Heads of different Departments, MGCU - to bring the same to the notice of all faculty and students under 

their respective Department. 
7. Section Officers, MGCU 
8. System Analyst, MGCU – with the request to upload the same on University Website for information of all concerned.   
9. Public Relations Officer, MGCU 
10. PS to the Vice-Chancellor, MGCU - for kind information of the Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor please. 
11. Guard File. 
 


